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 Minutes of the Annual General Meeting of 
Pirton JoyCare held at 2.00pm on Thursday, 20th April 
2023 at Pirton Sports & Social Club
Present:  Alison Maple, Leila Lauder, Pam Waters, Elaine Derrick, Keith 
Hooton, Helen Springer, Margaret James, Mandy Beswick and Rosemary 
Manders         
Members of the Public:  Sally Lake, Roy Lancaster, Ann Langley, 
Diane Hallett, Sheila Turnbull, Lesley Donovan, Bren Timson, Phil 

Holiday, Kevin and Janet Quinn, Val Guess, Val Clendon, Aubrey and
Jenny Fisher, Rob and Marro Johnstone, Rosemary Jamieson and Ann 
Wilshere

	
	Alison welcomed everyone to the AGM 


	1.
	Minutes of the Previous AGM on 10th May 2022
The minutes were agreed as correct although some attendees had not had a copy.  Elaine asked anyone who would like a copy to get in touch with her.



	2.
	Chair’s Report
Alison read out her report – see copy attached.


	3.
	Treasurer’s Report and 2022/23 Accounts  

Keith had previously distributed the accounts and went through them.  He explained that JoyCare’s expenditure this financial year was much higher compared with the previous year when activities had been extremely limited for the first 5 months due to Covid restrictions.  He commented that there had been a small profit on the film matinees but no bequests had been received in the last financial year.  

Keith said the accounts were still to be reviewed by Toni Thomas and, since there were no questions, he proposed they be accepted as a true and accurate representation of the JoyCare assets.  This was agreed unanimously.    



	4.
	Amendment of Constitution
Elaine explained that JoyCare’s amended Constitution had to be agreed by the Charity Commission  and any changes the trustees wanted to make would have to be put before them.  JoyCare’s trustees had decided to amend the constitution to better reflect the changes in Pirton since its inception and this basically involved changing the age mentioned from 65 to 60.   

After a long process, both Pam and Elaine had managed to obtain the Charity Commission’s agreement to the proposed changes.  She said the new Constitution had been sent to all members of JoyCare but if anyone had not received this and would like a copy to get in touch with her.

The trustees presented the amended Constitution to the meeting for members agreement.  Members voted unanimously to pass a resolution to adopt the amended Constitution. This resolution will now be submitted to the Charity Commission.  Alison thanked Elaine and Pam for all their hard work on this.



	5.
	Election of Trustees  
Alison said that the current trustees are happy to stand again and, since there had been no nominations, she asked the meeting to vote them collectively on again.  Proposed by Bren Timson and seconded by Phil Holiday. 



	6.


	Election of Officers (Chair, Vice Chair, Secretary and Treasurer)  
Alison said that she, Pam, Elaine and Keith were happy to continue as Chairman, Vice Chair, Secretary and Treasurer respectively.  
Alison was proposed by Phil Holiday and seconded by Val Clendon
Pam was proposed as Vice Chair by Diane Hallett and seconded by Lesley Donovan
Elaine was proposed as Secretary by Ann Langley and seconded by Kevin Quinn 

Keith was proposed as Treasurer by Diane Hallett and seconded by Phil Holiday.  


	7.
	Feedback and Questions 
Diane Hallett said everyone was very happy with the current trustees and she thanked them for all their hard work and efforts.  
Bren Timson commented that she was very pleased to hear about the kind of activities that JoyCare are involved in.  



	8.
	Closing words from Chair  
Alison thanked everyone for coming and all the trustees for organising the meeting. 


